
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 2, Issue 3 

Thursday May 9th, 2019  

TERM DATES 

May 
Monday, 13th 

Mother’s Day  Family  
Liturgy & Morning Tea 
8:50 - 10:00am 

 June 
Tuesday, 4th 
 

OPEN DAY 

14th-24th  NAPLAN Testing 
 

Wednesday, 12th 
PREP INFORMATION  
EVENING - 6:00pm 

Tuesday, 14th 
St. Vincent de Paul 
Fashion Parade - 11:00am 

 

Friday, 7th 
 
School Closure Day - 
Staff First Aid Training 

Thursday, 16th Assembly - 2:45pm 

 

Monday, 10th 
Queen’s Birthday  
Public Holiday 

Friday, 17th Walk Safely to School Day 

 

Friday, 14th 
P & F - Dad’s Night 
Buckley Room - 7:00pm 

Friday, 31st 

Tabloid Sports Prep-2 
 
Didjeribone Show  
Secondary College  

 

Friday, 28th Last day Term 2 - 2:30 finish 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Our School Vision 

We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of        
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  

 



 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
It’s a Girl! 
Congratulations to Karen and Dale Williams on the birth of another grand daughter, 
Sunny Bree. A daughter for Chelsey and Josh.  May she bring great joy.  
Mum and baby are reported to be doing well.  

Dear Families, Parishioners and Friends, 
 

It has been an eventful week at St. Mary’s with our children taking part in 
a number of extra-curricular pursuits. We congratulate Patrick, Katiana 
and Amelia who were successful in securing their positions as School  
Captains. We were impressed with their applications and the mature way 
they engaged in the interview process. We look forward to their leader-
ship and to hearing from them at next week’s assembly. 
 

Our children who represented our school at Wednesday’s cross country 
event are to be commended on their fine sportsmanship and for rising to 
the challenge of completing their distance run. Congratulations to those 
who competed and thank you to the parents for taking them up. 
 

Under 9’s:  Cullen Foreman 

Under 10’s:  Dylan Pozar, Raphael Nelms 

Under 11’s:  Felix Keane, Ben Whitzell, Charlie Simmonds,  
 Hannah Cochrane, Jack Morelli, Evie Nuttall 

Under 12’s:  Patrick Leathem 

 

Thank you Mum & my carers 

For all your blessings to me and our family. 

For the strength you give me each day, 

For the love that you show me,  

For your care and kindness and for making my life more 

meaningful. 

Congratulations to the following students: 

School Captain Awards : 

Francesca Parnis, Royce Williams & Thomas Mulholland 

School Captains: 
Patrick Leathem,  
Katiana Blake-Zboril 
and  
Amelia Lizzul. 

Happy Birthday to: 

Emilia Morelli, Georgia Morelli, Caitlin Bracken, Alexandra Tolevski,  

Amelia Lizzul & Isabella Lizzul 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our children who received their Sacrament of First Reconciliation along with their families and  
community enjoyed a spiritually nourishing service along with community members who offered their 
prayers and support. We thank Deb Jones, Julie Farrell, Fr. Wahid, families and parishioners for your 
guidance and support in preparing our children and celebrating  with them.  
The children will receive their certificates at assembly on Thursday.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We congratulate Caitlin Bracken, Abbey Knight-Denahy, Patrick Duus, Lucy Lewis, William McQualter 
and Harper Vance on receiving the Sacrament and Brydie Aldridge, Cullen Foreman, Lachlan  
McMahon, Evie Morse and Raphael Nelms for receiving a Blessing. 
 
Thrive Online Incursion  
In response to requests for us to deepen cyber safety awareness 
our children in Year 3-6 had the opportunity to participate in online 
safety workshops earlier this week. They learned numerous  
valuable lessons throughout Martins engaging workshop. We  
hope that they have shared their learnings with you. It is important 
to be aware of what your children are accessing online and to keep 
communication open in regard to how to use the internet  
responsibly and safely. Children need guidelines and boundaries 
with regard to their 
usage. They also need 
plenty of opportunity  
to interact with people 
and get outside and 
exercise. 
 
Parent’s & Friends 
Meeting 
Our Parents & Friend’s 
group continues to meet regularly and to drive  
numerous projects for our community. Our school captains who are at the 
end of their tenure gave a report to the P&F and made some fundraising 
suggestions. Well done Billy, Thomas and Maddie! You have done an  
outstanding job as school captains! Our next meeting will be  Thursday 
June 13th at 9.15am in the staff room.  



 

  

Walk to School Safely Day 
We encourage as many of our community who can to walk all or part of the way to 
school on Friday May 17th which is national Walk to School Safely Day. 
 
 
 

Our Students in Community 
it was a delight and a thrill to discover Janae Gray in Year 6 
featured in the Southern Camp drafters magazine recently.  
Congratulations Janae!! You sound like a very fine horse  
woman! 
 
Pre-Election Information from CEM. For your information 
In the lead up to the election CEM have provided links for par-
ents to assist them to be fully informed of the pre-election 
promises from each of the major parties and the Greens to be 
able to make an informed decision on who to vote for. 
NCEC (National Catholic Education Commission) and Catholic 
School Parents Australia have provided some easy to read infor-
mation sheets for parents about funding of Catholic schools 
along with an outline of what the Coalition, Labor and Greens 
parties have pledged related to three key issues for Catholic ed-
ucation: 

• School Funding 
• Religious Freedom 
• Early Childhood Education 

 
Please find below links to important information on each of these areas and for your information: 
 

2019 NCEC FAQs 
 

2019 NCEC Facts on School Funding 
 

2019 NCEC Election Party Responses 
 
Wet Morning Routine  
On wet mornings children may use the front door entrance and go directly to the library after  
dropping off their bags. Children will be supervised from 8.30 am.  
 
School Psychologist 
Simon Harvest continues to offer his professional services to our students. Simon visits our school on 
Mondays and he has some places coming available. If you feel that your child would benefit from  
seeing Simon, you can ask for a referral package from the office. You may get 8-10 visits for free. 
 
St. Mary’s Before & After School Care 
Vanessa offers a nurturing and creative before and after school care program through Ignite Minds 
and she has spaces for more children. If you would like your child to attend this high quality on cam-
pus program you can contact Ignite Minds via the links on our school website. 
 
Building Refurbishment 
We have been fortunate to have been successful in our application for supplementary funding from 
CEM to refurbish our four classrooms and to redo the leaking roof over the corridor. We now have a 
masterplan as communicated last year and we are in the process of organising our Building Design 
Services Agreement.  

http://vcspb.schoolzineplus.com/_r/qBx0/5ccfdf4b850c0
http://vcspb.schoolzineplus.com/_r/rDk4/5ccfdf4b850c0
http://vcspb.schoolzineplus.com/_r/v020/5ccfdf4b850c0


 

  

We will then advertise for Tenders and hope to start the building works in fourth term. The work 
should be completed by the end of term one. Our classes will run as usual from the Arts Hub, Library 
and Original School Building. We will keep you informed throughout the process. 
 
St Mary’s Choir 
Craig Trickey is able to offer choir lessons on Tuesday afternoons at 2.45 until 
3.15 if we have enough children interested. Craig is experienced and skilled in 
this area. The children who participated last term really enjoyed their sessions. 
There were others who wanted to do choir but didn’t want to miss out on play 
time. That is why we are offering the lessons at 2.45 for this term. If you would 
like your child to take part in this term’s lessons, you need to email me on  
principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  You would need to commit to the 
seven weeks of sessions offered this term and pay $21.00 in advance to  
contribute to the cost of running the program.  

 
Interactive Garden/Play Area 
We are working towards creating an interactive/play garden and  
planting out our bird and butterfly now that the rain has arrived.  
The children are researching and planning in their environmental  
lessons with Mr. O’Sullivan.  
 

 
Working Bee 
In consultation with our P&F we have scheduled a working bee on  
Sunday June 16th following our 10.30am Family Mass. Soup and bread 
will be provided and we welcome you to bring along a plate of goodies 
to share over morning tea after Mass. Your valued assistance with a  
few projects will help us greatly.  
 
Prep Enrolments 2020 
If you are a current parent who is seeking enrolment for a sibling in 2020 it would assist us if you pick 
up enrolment forms from our office and enrol as soon as you are ready. If you know anyone who 
would like to enrol for next year we are encouraging people to do so now. This will assist us with our 
planning for next year. Note the School Open Day and Information evening dates as detailed on our 
website and later in this newsletter. 
 
Mother’s & Family Day Liturgy 
We warmly welcome all of our families to our Mother’s Day and Family Liturgy 
on Monday May 13th at 8.50 am which will be followed by morning tea.  
Wishing you a happy and blessed Mother’s Day to our Mum’s and families on 
Sunday. 
 
 
 
 
 

Kind regards, 
Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 

mailto:principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au


 

  

 
THRIVE ONLINE INCURSION 



 

  

St. Mary’s School, Castlemaine 

Parent Information Evening Parent Information Evening --  

2020 Enrolments2020 Enrolments  

Wednesday, 12th June - 6:00pm in Library 

We welcome you to bring your child through at any  
time by appointment, please phone 5472 2270. 
Transition Days will be scheduled in Term 4, where your child will be invited to come  
and experience Primary School. 

St. Mary’s School    |   84 Templeton Street, Castlemaine    |   Tel:  5472 2270 

www.smcastlemaine.com    |    Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Castlemaine Welcomes You 

 Engage 

 Transform 

 Inspire 

 

Cullen Foreman at  

yesterday’s Cross Country. 

Well done Cullen! 

MOTHER’S DAY 

FAMILY LITURGY 

& MORNING TEA 
- All Welcome - 

Monday, 13th May 

8:50am - 10:00am 



 

  

P & F News . . . 



 

  

Colgate Community Garden 
 

The Committee has registered St Mary’s to participate in the Terracycle Colgate  

Community Garden again this year.  This a great initiative to recycle used toothbrushes, 

containers, and packaging. Any brand accepted and please leave in a collection box 

located at the front of the school.  Spread the word, our aim is to involve the whole  

community with collection points at the school and Castlemaine Fitness Centre.   
 

 

Be sure to Vote DAILY for our school also following the link below - not only does our 

school go into a draw to win garden prizes but also the more votes the more chances  

of winning recycled garden sets and upcylcled pencil cases. 

 

See Flyer and Vote for our School St Mary’s Castlemaine at https://

www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting 

 

Entries and voting closes 30th September 2019! START COLLECTING & VOTING NOW!!! 

 

Parents & Friends Family Event  
Date: Sunday 21st July 2019 

Time: Following Commitment Mass  

Location: Mt Alexander – Leanganook Campground  
 

Join us for family bush walk, followed by toasting of marshmallows and  

warm damper. This will be a great little get together for the whole family -  

feel free to bring a picnic and rug up!  

Please note, this is a social event and children need to be supervised by  

their parents at all times. 

 

https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting
https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting


 

  

Community News . . . 

Parish News . . .  

 

 

- St. Vincent de Paul - 

FASHION PARADE & LIGHT LUNCHEON 

is on TUESDAY, 14TH MAY at 11:00am 

in St. Mary’s Hall. 

Tickets:  $20 per person 

Tickets available at the door! 

If anybody would like to be involved in reading or  

Children’s Liturgy could they please ring Juliet on 0422 344907. 



 

  

Community News . . 



 

  



 

  


